
Rosa Family Prayer Letter May - July 2025

Joy in Heaven… and on Earth!
Dear brothers and sisters in Christ,

Christian  greetings  from Spain!  We are  back  with  joy  and 
gratitude in our hearts for the many blessings the Lord has 
bestowed upon us since our last letter. The faithful care of the 
Lord  for  His  children  is  by  itself  a  source  of  joy  and 
thankfulness,  yet  the  Lord  has  blessed  our  family  and 
ministry even more abundantly with the birth of our seventh 
grandchild, and the new birth of three souls!

The first Sunday of June we devoted the afternoon service to 
pray for the missionaries we support and for their ministries. 
At the same time, I was praying inwardly for some “signs of 
life” in our congregation, because we don’t see new converts 
very often at all. That same evening, after the service, a lady  
called Roxana,  who was visiting our church for the second 
time, asked my wife to talk with her privately: She wanted to 
be saved. A few weeks later, the Lord used me to help a young 
man  to  undestand  God’s  plan  of  salvation.  Finally,  during 
children’s  camp, He used our daughter Francina to lead an 
eight-year-old  girl  to  Christ.  What  an  answer  to  prayer! 
Indeed, our Lord is mighty to save!
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«I say unto you, that likewise joy shall be in heaven 
over one sinner that repenteth, more than over ninety 

and nine just persons, which need no repentance.»                    
Luke 15:7

Three New Names in 
Glory

The first name is Roxana, a lady from 
Peru who had been reading the Bible by 
herself for a long time, yet she didn’t 
know what to do to be saved. The Lord 
brought her to our church, and, at her 
request, my wife went over the plan of 
salvation with her. Roxana was ready. She 
prayed right there, asking the Lord to 
forgive her from her sins, and inviting 
Jesus into her heart. What a joy, not only 
in heaven, but also here on earth! Roxana 
has been attending the services faithfully, 
and she is receiving discipleship on a 
weekly basis. Her life shows her desire 
for the things of the Lord.
The second name is Sergio, a young man 
who had heard of Jesus and His salvation 
before, but had many questions and 
wrong ideas about it. The Lord gave me 
the opportunity to answer some of his 
doubts in a conversation that lasted 
almost two hours. Some days later, he 
prayed accepting Jesus as his Savior. 
Please, help me in earnest prayer for 
Sergio. He is from another town, and we 
don’t get to see him very often. Pray that 
he will stay firm on his salvation, and will 
not allow Satan’s lies to hinder his 
Christian growth.

Men, youth and ladies praying for missionaries
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Answered Prayers & Requests: 
- Again,  we are very thankful  to the Lord for  the  
birth of our 7th granddaughter Edén. She was born 
on June 25th after a long delivery. Yet, mom Loida 
recovered very quickly, and the next day they could 
go  home with  the  rest  of  the  family.  Edén is  the 
fourth child in the Stewart “clan”.  We are so very 
thankful for them all! Please, help us in prayer for 
this precious family, that the Lord will keep them all 
in His ways!

- We also thank the Lord for the good outcome of the Music 
Recital. There were many visitors, some of them unsaved, who 
heard not only the music, but also the Gospel. It was a great 
blessing to see the “new generation” taking part in the event 
and praising  the  Lord with  their  voices  and talents,  just  as 
Jesus  said:  “Out  of  the  mouth  of  babes  and  sucklings  thou  hast 
perfected praise” (Mt. 21:16).

- We covet your prayers for the Summer Family Retreat which 
will take place in a few days from now, and also pray for the 
physical need of some members of our congregation.

Closing Words
Dear friends and co-workers in our service to the Lord, we are 
so delighted to share with you such a joyful report. Now three 
more souls can join us in singing: “There’s  a new name written 
down in glory,  and it’s  mine!  oh yes,  its  mine!  And the white-robed 
angels sing the story, ‘A sinner has come home’…”. Glory to God for 
Roxana, Sergio, and Beatriz, who “came home” recently, and 
thank you for your faithful prayers and support, which allow us 
to be there, ready to show the way home to those who come 
along.

In Christ with a thankful heart,

The Rosa family 
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Three New Names in 
Glory

The third name is Beatriz, a young girl 
from Parla, a town near Madrid, quite far 
from Mataró. Our daughter Francina was 
her counselor at MCCB (Monte Calvario 
Campamento Bautista) and was able to 
lead Beatriz to the Lord to be saved. Let’s 
pray for Beatriz, as she will continue her 
new walk with the Lord in a Baptist 
church in Parla, Madrid.

Ladies’ Meeting and 
Summer Concert

The ladies had a special meeting to close 
their Bible study until September. It was 
scheduled on July 12th (Saturday), but the 
Lord had other plans, and it was cancelled 
due to extreme weather conditions. So 
the meeting was put off to Sunday July 
13th in the afternoon. Due to that change 
the number of ladies who could attend 
almost doubled. The Lord wanted all of 
them to listen to the challenge that Sis. 
Noemí Montoliu from Huesca brought to 
them on the theme The Valued Woman. 
On July 27th we had our annual recital 
with good participation of young and old.

Francina with “her” girls. Beatriz is the 
second to Francina’s right

Ladies special meeting
XIII Annual Music Recital participants 
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